
CHANGES TO THE ACCA RULEBOOK – 1 DECEMBER 2020 

 

On 1 December 2020, changes were made to the ACCA Rulebook to incorporate the 

Institute of Cost and Management Accountants of Pakistan Pathway programme.  

 

This document has no regulatory status. It is issued for guidance purposes only. Nothing 

contained in this document should be taken as constituting the amendment or adaptation of 

the ACCA Rulebook. In the event of any conflict between the content of this document and 

the content of the ACCA Rulebook, the latter shall at all times take precedence. 

 

Membership Regulations 

 

The changes that have been made to the Membership Regulations provide a pathway to 

ACCA membership for members of the Institute of Cost and Management Accountants of 

Pakistan (ICMAP) with Fellow status. ACCA and ICMAP signed a strategic partnership 

agreement on 10 March 2020 for cooperation on different initiatives for the progression of 

the accountancy profession in Pakistan, including a pathway program for fellow members of 

both accounting bodies and a route to reciprocal membership. 

 

All members, students and others bound by the ACCA Rulebook should ensure they are fully 

aware of its contents. Further information can be found at www.accaglobal.com/rulebook 

http://www.accaglobal.com/rulebook

